RFP Q & A
1. Consultant requested a sample contract and asked if counsel has accepted changes to contract terms based on past consultant feedback. 
It is too early in the process to provide a contract. Any changes to the contract are unlikely as this is a standard contract that has been used previously for this type of funding.
2. Consultant asked if FCRTA has received any feedback on the scope and budget for this project.
FCRTA hasn’t received any feedback on the scope and budget for this project.
3. Does FCRTA have ridership data by stop? Perhaps a week or two sample of boarding and alighting counts/surveys?

We do not have boarding and alighting counts however our ridership information can be found in our annual transit productivity report available on our website, and the FCOG just completed an onboard transit survey study for the region which is available on the website.
https://www.ruraltransit.org/wp-content/uploads/2023/02/2022_Transit_Productivity_Evaluation.pdf
https://agendas.fresnocog.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/10/2024-FCOG-Regional-OnBoard-Survey-Report.pdf

4. For the community surveys: Do you envision on-board surveys? This could be surveying a sample or all of runs operated by FCRTA?

On-board surveys are not a required part of the scope but anything of added benefit to any of the tasks would great as long as it is within budget.
